


ACCEPTANCE OF MINUTES: Town Council Minutes  of April7, 2015; Town Council 
Workshop Minutes of April 8,2015 and Town Council Workshop of April15, 2015. 

 
MOTION: Councilor Kelley motioned and Councilor Blow seconded to Accept the 
Minutes  as read. 

 
 

VOTE:  Unanimous. 
 
 

PUBLIC HEARING:  TAX INCREMENT FINANCING DISTRICT 
 

Shall an Order be given DESIGNATING THE PINES AT OCEAN PARK  AFFORDABLE 
HOUSING DEVELOPMENT AND TAX INCREMENT FINANCING DISTRICT AND 
ADOPTING THE DEVELOPMENT PROGRAM FOR SUCH DISTRICT, Town Council order 
2015-1"? 

 
BACKGROUND: 

 
A proposal by The Pines at Ocean Park (108-1-8X}, 20 Manor Street, to obtain Tax Increment 
Financing (TIF} in order to renovate sixty units  of subsidized housing is before the Council 
in this Public  Hearing.  The Pines is a 60 unit subsidized housing complex which opened 
in 1972. Residents are mostly elderly. The homes are modest,  530SF. To live there 
residents must meet low-income eligibility.  The Pines was awarded an allocation of tax 
credits (several million dollars} from Maine State Housing (MSHA} to completely renovate  
all 60 units down to the studs. The tax credits generate equity investments to private 
investors. For this reason in order to use the funding The Pines must convert  from its 
current  non-profit status  to a for-profit entity, and it must also secure from the Town of Old 
Orchard Beach approval for a financing agreement that gives back to The Pines a 
substantial portion of the property taxes that it would now be assessed for because of its 
new for profit  status. This arrangement is known as tax increment financing (commonly 
referred to as TIF}. The Pines currently makes a voluntary payment  to the Town of $4,000 in 
lieu of taxes (the payment is referred to as a PILOT}. 
 
VICE CHAIR THORNTON: I open this Public Hearing at 7:06. 

 

John Bird asked for information on the investors for this group  and what the arrangement 
is for those investors. Attorney Edward J. Kelleher- representing The Pines, explained that 
the housing development will be owned and operated by The Pines at Ocean Park, LP, a 
Maine limited partnership formed by Oceanview Manor, Inc., a 501(c)(3) corporation which  
currently owns the development. The Partnership will complete  the rehabilitation work 
using the sources of funding explained in the Agreement.  The proposed renovations will 
lead to an investment of approximately $6.25 million in the Pines.  Developer has arranged 
for a mix of public and private  sector financing sources to pay for the costs  of these 
developments.  He indicated The Northern New England Housing Investment Fund 
(NNEHIF} is a private, non profit corporation that promotes housing and community 
development by providing equity capital, technical assistance and consulting to affordable 
housing developers throughout Maine and New Hampshire. NNEHIF remains  committed to 
i tscore business and mission, even in this economic environment. 

 
V. Louise Reid of 19 Rockland Drive spoke about the history of The Pines at Ocean Park 
indicating that she personally knows many of the residents and has visited them in their 
homes and knows personally of the commitment by the Pines in care and attention given 
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